
OLD TAUNTON COLONY CLUB 
 

ANNUAL METING AGENDA 
MAY 6, 2012 

 
7:00 p.m.    Member sign‐in and receive ballots – ballot box open 
 
Welcome    President 
 
Announcement  President: Based upon nominations to be made during the          

meeting, additional nominees beyond those whose names 
already appear on the ballot at the start of the meeting may 
become candidates.  The nominations for Trustees process will 
immediately follow the Voting Overview segment.  Voters 
wishing to wait and consider all of the candidates up for 
election will have the opportunity to hear candidate 
presentations at that time. 

 
Treasurer’s Report (See attached for written reports) 
 
Committee Reports (See attached for written reports) 
 
Voting Overview  1.  Review printed ballot and procedure 
 
Nominations 
From Floor  1.  Accept nominations and seconds from floor 
  2.  Motion to close nominations and second 
 
Candidates 
Address (3 Minute 
Limit)   ( Necessary if there have been nominations from the floor) 
  1.  Nominees   
  2.  Candidates on Ballot 
 
10 Minute Break  1.  Ballot counters chosen (if necessary) 
  2.  Call to order – Ballot Box Closed 
 



Current Issues  1.  Questions from floor 
 
Announce Election 
Results 
 
Adjourn Meeting 
 
Refreshments Served 
 
Distribution of Beach Tags and Boat Stickers 
 
 





















Treasurer’s Report 
for the 2012 Annual Meeting - May 6, 2012 

 
The OTCC finished 2011 with a surplus of $19,522, up 46% from last year.  Overall, expenses for the 
year were down 5.25%.  Legal expenses were down 9.22% and should drop even further in 2012 with 
the anticipated conclusion of the one remaining court case, which is scheduled to go to trial this month.   
 
Revenues were increased thanks to the collection of $6,800 in delinquent dues. 
 
Dues for 2012 are again unchanged from the last several years, at $400. Of that, $150 is placed in the 
reserve fund that was established seven years ago to build up a reserve to pay down the $433,000,  
20-year low-interest loan that will be financing the State-mandated upgrades to our dam on Breakneck 
Road. That reserve fund currently (5/2/12) stands at $158,682.  The remaining $250 of your annual dues 
payment funds the club’s operations and provides for monitoring and maintaining the quality of the lake, 
upkeep of the beach and other common areas, underwriting of the annual picnic and other member 
events, and payment of taxes, insurance premiums, accounting and legal fees, and other administrative 
costs. The chart below illustrates the breakdown of expenses for 2011. 
 
Frank April, CPA, of Marlton, has conducted the annual independent audit of the OTCC’s financials for 
the 2011 calendar year. His report is currently in draft form, awaiting the return of letters to the OTCC’s 
bank and the State of New Jersey, seeking independent confirmation of account balances. A copy of the 
draft report is attached. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Jerry Klein, Treasurer 

2011 - Expenses

Taxes
2%

Utilities
4%

Repairs & dam 
expenses

5%

Accounting fees
5%

Meeting Room 
rental
2%

Administrative
4%

Annual picnic
5%

Beach expenses
10%

Insurance
24%

Lake 
maintenance

4%

Legal fees
35%

 



OTCC DAM COMMITTEE 
2012 ANNUAL REPORT 

 
The members of the Dam Committee and Board of Trustees have continued their work to maintain our dam 
in a manner that complies with N.J. State standards for dam safety, including providing visual inspections, 
clearing of spillways, and vegetation maintenance.  Proposed upgrades to the dam are required to meet the 
standards of New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (NJDEP). 
 
Current Project Status 
 
Action taken during the last 12 months  
The drawings were revised and resubmitted in April 2011 to address NJDEP’s comments as well as 
comments previously received from the Burlington County Soil Conservation District and the Pinelands 
Commission.   
 
Current Status of approvals 

 Burlington County Soil Conservation District – Certification Received May 24, 2011 

 NJ Pinelands Commission – General Permit No. 18 Approved December 16, 2011 

 NJ Pinelands Commission – Certificate of Filing Received August 26, 2011 

 NJDEP Dam Safety – Pending  
 

Proposed actions over the next year 
After receiving approval and the permits from NJDEP and other agencies, the Board will solicit bids from 
Contractors to perform the work.  Due to the uncertainty of the NJDEP review period, and any additional 
comments we may receive, it is difficult to determine when the construction work will begin.  We are 
estimating it the project would start in the fall of 2013.  During portions of the construction work the lake 
will need to be lowered to a level similar to the annual spring lowering.   Dates available for lake lowering 
are regulated by the NJDEP.  The lake can be lowered beginning in mid-September, and must be lowered 
by November 15.  The waterway may remain lowered until project completion.  Lowering during other 
times of the year is not recommended, although we can receive a lowering during the spring (for up to one 
week).  Therefore, most projects usually get started during the fall and continue through the winter. We will 
have to coordinate the construction work with NJDEP’s limiting schedule and Medford Twp’s road work.  
The Dam committee and Board of Trustees will be sure to update the members on the project as it 
progresses and dates become more certain. 
 
Actions taken during previous years 
2008, 2009, 2010 and 2011 - In August 2008, we received comments from NJDEP.  Since that time the 
Committee along with ARH has worked with NJDEP to reduce the cost impacts of the requested changes.  
One of the required changes to the design will be the installation of a new headwall at the outfall of the 
secondary spillway.   Incorporating the Township’s roadway design and construction features into the final 
dam approval specifications will help to offset the additional costs of the headwall.  Soil borings have been 
completed in the area of the proposed headwall, this information was used to create the design of the 
headwall.  Revised drawings were submitted to NJDEP in July 2009.  In April 2010 we received additional 
comments from NJDEP that were generally minor.  Drawings were resubmitted to the NJDEP for review 
and approval prior to June 30, 2010.  NJDEP comments were received in late January 2011. 
 
2007- ARH’s has completed surveying the existing dam in order to prepare plans and specifications.  
Working closely with the Dam Committee, ARH prepared plans and specifications which the OTCC 
presented to Medford Township for their review and for coordination with work that the Township will be 
completing on the roadway.  Medford Township has agreed with our proposed plans.  Plans were submitted 
in the fall of 2007 to the NJDEP and the Pinelands Commission for review and permitting.  It should be 
noted that the Dam Committee was successful in reducing the cost of the Pinelands Application fee by 
nearly $2,500.  The Pinelands Commission completed its review and in Feb 08 offered minor comments.   



 
Previous Planning for Dam Improvements  
Engineering Services 
In preparation of the proposed dam improvements, the Board prepared requests for proposals (RFP) for 
surveying and engineering services for the design and construction supervision of the dam improvements.  
The RFPs were distributed to several civil engineering firms for competitive bidding.  Three civil 
engineering firms responded.  The Board reviewed each of the proposals based on past experience with 
similar projects, scheduling, and cost.  The Board then selected the firm of Adams, Rehmann and Heggan 
Associates (ARH).  ARH proposed the services that we need at lowest cost.   
 
Dam Loan Agreement 
The Board has taken advantage of a State program to provide low interest loans to dam owners for the 
purpose of making improvements to their dams.  In September 2004 the Board made a timely and 
comprehensive submission of an application for the loan raising compelling arguments in support of its 
approval.  In February 2005, the Board was notified by the New Jersey Department of Environmental 
Protection (NJDEP) that OTCC was tentatively selected to receive the loan pending necessary legislative 
appropriations. In January 2006 the Board received the final loan agreement package from NJDEP 
requiring approval by the OTCC and Medford Township. The Board has worked closely with Medford 
Township to pass a resolution that names Medford as a co-applicant for the loan, as required by the 
agreement.  The loan agreement has been finalized.  The loan amount is for $433,400.00.  Based on the 
estimated repayment schedule the total amount to be repaid (including principal and interest) is 
$526,488.00.  This amount may be adjusted based on date of the final draw down on the loan.  The Board 
currently appropriates $150.00 of each member’s annual dues payment to dam reconstruction fund which 
will be used to repay the loan. 
 
Members of the Dam Committee are:  Steve Lennon, Paul Lucas, Phil Myers, and Chuck Watson. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Steve Lennon 
Chair, Dam Committee 
 
 



Old Taunton Colony Club 
Lakefront and Dock Committee Report 

Annual Meeting 2012 
 

     During the past year, we have experienced considerable problems with beavers 
destroying lake front vegetation.  For homeowners on the lake, it is very 
frustrating. 
     Two lodges were established in the area of Thannel Run Cove but we believe 
that the beavers that built those lodges have been eliminated by automobile 
traffic at our dam and by the trapper that the Club enlisted.  All told, five beavers 
no longer live at our lake.  No sightings of beavers have been reported recently. 
     However, we expect that more will eventually migrate into the area due to 
their growing population in the surrounding areas. 
     In the past, we have outlined measures that can be taken to reduce damage to 
your property.  In the coming months we will post those measures again, in detail 
at www.tauntonlake.org. 
 
     Speaking of trees, remember to always call a Lakefront and Dock Committee 
member before you cut, even if the tree is dead or dying!  Please call well in 
advance of your cutting. 
      
Native trees and shrubs are available at the Pinelands Nursery in Columbus,  
N J.   (www.pinelandsnursery.com). 
 
 
Committee Members: 
 
Co‐chair Paul Lucas     983 4890   Co‐chair Steve Lennon   810 9505 
Phil Myers          983 1981   Marty Hamilton               983 7393 
Dick Watson         983 1364   Bill Orkfitz              983 6864 
Dan Baskin                    983 2143 
 
 

http://www.tauntonlake.org/
http://www.pinelandsnursery.com/


Taunton Lake Water Quality Committee
Annual Report for 2011

Annual Meeting MaY 6, 2012

During the 2011 summer season Taunton Lake water was tested by QC
Laboratories for nitrogen, phosphates, Ph content and for fecal coliform.

From Memorial Day to Labor Day, the beach area is tested weekly for fecal
coliform to assure that the beach is open for swimming. lf the fecal count is over
2OO, QC labs retests within two days. lf the retest is over 200 again, the beach is

closed to swimming. During the 201'1 summer, the initial test was over 200 on
four occasions. Each time an advisement was posted at the beach. Upon retest
the coliform count was considerably below 200 on all four occasions and the
beach was never closed to swimming. The cause of the unusually high coliform
readings is unknown. Since the retests all were within acceptable levels I

requested that QC Labs make sure the water samples were taken correctly by
their personnel. I will continue to monitor the test results closely in 2012.

Nitrate and phosphorous levels in the lake remain stable and are at acceptable
levels. PH levels were also fairly stable
.

During the swimming season, a banner-filled rope lies along the water line at the
beach. This discourages the geese from gathering and helps to keep the fecal
coliform level down. This is one method, but an even more important one is not
to feed the wildlife as their droppings are pollutants. Geese, ducks and deer are
the common culprits, so please don't feed them.

Tips for maintaining a healthy lake and the data concerning water quality can be
found on our web site.

Submitted by John Palaitis
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 INSURANCE COMMITTEE REPORT - May 2012 
 
The OTCC is covered by “A+” rated insurance companies with several types of insurance.   The 
amount of coverage and the premiums for 2011 to 2012 are listed below.   
 
We are not expecting any significant increase in cost of the 2012 – 2013 insurance policies. 
Exact figures are not yet available.   
 
There were no claims made against these policies in the past year.  
 
 

2011 to 2012 
 

Premium  Limits of coverage 
 
Commercial Liability   $7,245.00  $1,000,000/$2,000,000 
 
Umbrella liability  $1,575.00  $1,000,000 
 
Directors and Officers  $1,480.96  $1,000,000 
 
Special Event (picnic)  $353.15  $1,000,000 
 

Total for 2011-2012: $10,654.11 
 
   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Bill Walsh,  Chair    
Insurance Committee 



Old Taunton Colony Club 
Aquatic Weed Committee Report 2012 

 
 

     During the 2011 recreational season we enjoyed very light growth of 
bladderwort.  May through July was problem‐free, however in August the growth 
was becoming a problem in some areas of the lake. 
     Our application for administering  herbicide is submitted to the NJDEP and the 
Pinelands Commission by our licensed applicator, Great Blue, Inc. each Spring.  
Applications are typically processed in about a month, but last summer the 
processed stalled at the State level.  Our application still had not been approved 
by the 2nd week of August. 
     We had planned on getting a treatment around the 2nd week of August.  
Finally, near the 3rd week, our application was approved by the State.  By the time 
we were able to schedule a treatment, Hurricane Irene was projected to travel up 
the East Coast with a potential for heavy rains.  Heavy rain would negate any 
benefit, thus we decided that it would not be cost effective to apply herbicide in 
September when recreational use of the lake drops off sharply. 
     We have reason to be hopeful that the same delay at the State level will not be 
repeated this year. 
 
     All residents can help in aquatic weed control  by continuing to: 
 
Not plant turf grass 
Use phosphorus‐free fertilizer  
Use limited amounts of fertilizer 
Regularly maintain and pump  cesspools and septic systems 
Not feed deer and waterfowl 
 
 
 
Submitted by Paul Lucas 
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